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15 June 2019 

E-mail:

Dear 

Official Information Act (1982) Request 

I write in response to your Official Information Act request, dated 19 June. You requested the following 
information related to our Gastroenterology and Colonoscopy services: 

1. The number of colonoscopy referrals the DHB has declined each month, for the last five years to
date (May 2015 to May 2019).

2. The number of gastroenterology specialists employed by the DHB; broken down into fulltime
and part-time employees.

3. The number of vacancies the DHB currently has available for gastroenterology specialists, and
how long each vacancy has been open for.

4. The number of colonoscopies the DHB has outsourced to the private sector, each year for the
last five years.

5. The amount of money the DHB has spent to outsource colonoscopies to the private sector each
financial year for the last five financial years.

6. The amount of money the DHB has budgeted for colonoscopies against the amount of money
spent for colposcopies (including those outsourced) for each financial year, for the last five
years.

On 27 June, we advised that the Ministry of Health would provide nationally consistent responses to 
three (2, 3, and 6) questions. 

• (2) The number of colonoscopies performed at the DHB each month, for the last five years to date
(May 2015 to May 2019).

• (3) A copy of the DHB’s criteria to approve a colonoscopy referral.

• (6) The amount each colonoscopy costs the DHB.

Our responses to the remaining questions are below: 

1. The number of colonoscopy referrals the DHB has declined each month, for the last five years to
date (May 2015 to May 2019).

We note that the National Bowel Screening programme criteria provides for acceptance of all cases, 
which have participated in screening, and have a positive test as a result of screening.   
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I trust this information satisfactorily answers your query. If you are not satisfied with this response you 
are entitled to seek a review of the response by the Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the Official 
Information Act. 
 
Please note that this response or an edited version of this may be published on the Counties Manukau 
DHB website.  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Fepulea’i Margie Apa 
Chief Executive Officer 
Counties Manukau Health 
 
 




